
COUNTY OF MENDOCINO
DEPARTMENT OF PLANNING AND BUILDING SERVICES 
860 NORTH BUSH STREET  UKIAH  CALIFORNIA  95482 
120 WEST FIR STREET  FORT BRAGG  CALIFORNIA  95437 

MEMORANDUM 
DATE:  September 13, 2024 

TO: Mendocino County Planning Commission  

FROM: Planning and Building Services 

SUBJECT:   Vacation of Adoption of Resolution #PC_2024-0010 for U_2019-0006 - Redwood Coast 
Wellness Center 

During the afternoon of September 5, 2024, after the Planning Commission hearing that day concluded, 
Department staff received additional comments from the State Water Resources Control Board regarding 
this case.  These comments also stated that according to the State Clearinghouse, the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) review period for this project only concluded on September 6, 2024. 

In subsequently reviewing its files and submissions for this project, staff input an incorrect review period 
into CEQANet that only ended on September 6th.  As such, the project was improperly noticed for 
September 5th.  With the required review period not complete, the Commission lacked the authority as of 
that date to adopt a mitigated negative declaration or make its required findings. 

The most appropriate way to resolve this infirmity is to vacate the resolution adopted on September 5 and 
to renotice the project for a future Planning Commission meeting, likely in November.  Staff have discussed 
this issue with the applicant and the applicant supports this course of action.  

It is recommended that the Planning Commission adopt a motion vacating the adoption of Resolution 
#PC_2024-0010 for U_2019-0006, which adopted a mitigated negative declaration and mitigation 
monitoring and reporting program and granted a coastal development use permit.   
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